# Oakridge Middle School PTSO Executive Board meeting Friday, February 19, 2021

Meeting began at 8:35

Minutes from January's meeting were reviewed and approved.

#### Attendees

Chance Albertson
Charlene Horgan
Kelley Crowe
Kari DiDonato
Jennifer Willoughby
Nana Cronin

Alfred Smith Laurie Bliss Simone Sedillo Mr. Largen

### Committees

- -Pura Vida Bracelets- We have a few left that will be offered for sale via Venmo.
- -Tree Fundraiser- Kelley created an order form and the sale will run through the month of March. Tree saplings will be \$10.00 each. Delivery day will be during the week of April 19th. Crowders Creek Elementary has confirmed that they will go in on the fundraiser as well. Members of PTSO will reach out to local business to see if they'd like to order saplings as well. The more we order the less we pay for each sapling. Trees will need to be refrigerated. Options for refrigeration are being discussed.
- -January Pretzel Sale. We sold 160 pretzels but profited only \$40.00. Philly Pretzel Factory charged more for pretzels than in the past. We'll have to clarify whether he (Duane) will offer wholesale pricing again. Mr. Largen asked us to hold off on the next pretzel sale until we have the students back to school on a regular schedule.
- -Teacher Appreciation-Jennifer will provide birthday cake April 1st for the March and April birthdays. She will also provide a cake in May for birthdays in May, June, and July.
- -Teacher Appreciation Week begins Monday, May 3rd. Committee is reaching out to Fast Frog Bakery and Nothing Bundt Cake to discuss pricing for providing cakes for teachers. Kelley suggested providing a "donation" option for families to donate cakes to teachers as well.

#### **Spirit Nights**

- -Domino's -3rd Tuesday of the Month.
- -Jackson's Kitchen was postponed due to bad weather. Committee will revisit the possibility of planning another event at a later date.
- -Moe's -March 12th. Moe's will deliver food boxes to the school between 5:30 and 6:30 pm. Taco dinners feed between 4-6 people and cost \$30.00. Moe's provides digital media for promoting the event and committee members are going to ask if there is any physical signs available.
- -Crossing Guard Week- Crossing Guards were very appreciative of the donuts and gift cards.

# Treasurer's Report

-See detailed report prepared for February.

## Principal's Update

- -Mr. Largen requested \$150.00 from the PTSO on behalf of Ms. Omen to replenish supplies for her Study Hall. PTSO approved the request.
- -First day back to school for four days is February 22nd. School will begin at 8:00 am to eliminate cross-school bussing and easier contact tracing if necessary. Friday will remain a SEE day. March 8th students return to school 5 days each week.
- -Availability of Field Day Park fields was discussed. PTSO is going to ask if Lake Wylie school teams and LWAA teams can be included in the prioritizing of the use of the fields. Wet weather has prevented school fields from being used in the past.

Meeting adjourned at 10:00 am Next meeting March 19th